
ST.  DENIS  Parish 
Box 58, 53 Saint Augustine Street 

Haywood, Manitoba, R0G 0W0 
 

Pastor: Father Peter Lê Văn Ngũ 
E-mail: peterlevnca@yahoo.com ; Cell: 204-952-4531 

 

St. Claude: E-mail: stclaudeparish@gmail.com  
Telephone: 204-379-2434 
Secretary: André Lambert 

 

Haywood: Bulletin / Secretary / Cemetery: André Lambert 
Phone: 204-379-2175 - Cell: 204-872-3697 

E-mail: parstdenis@gmail.com  
 

Parish web site: www.stdenishaywoodmb.ca 
  

 Diocese web site: www.archsaintboniface.ca 
  

Our mission statement: LOVE GOD   LOVE OTHERS     TRAIN DISCIPLES   
            

Eucharistic Celebrations: 
 

Sat.,  June 19th    Private Mass   + Thérèse & Denis Furet (funeral offerings) 
Sun., June 20th    9:00 am Livestreamed from Haywood + Roland Rouire (St. Denis Choir) 
           + Guy Lacroix (funeral offerings) 

 

Mon., June 21st     Private Mass + All Souls (Father Peter) 
Tue.,  June 22nd    Private Mass + Jérome Oliviero (Marcel & Lynne Lesage) 
Wed., June 23rd    Private Mass + Claude, Marie, Marcel Guyot (Lynne Vaillant) 
Thu.,  June 24th    Private Mass + Gilles Dequier (Irene Deleurme) 
Fri.,    June 25th    Private Mass + Marcel Dufault (Simone & André Lambert) 
 

Sat.   June 26th   Private Mass  + Marie-Rose deRocquigny (funeral offerings) 
Sun., June 27th  11:00 am Livestreamed from St. Claude + For all graduates of our parishes. 
     

   
June 20, 2021 – 12th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
“Then he asked them, ‘Why are you terrified?  Do you not yet have faith?’”  – 

MARK 4:40 
Do you really trust God?  Is God your first choice or last resort?  Is your faithful 
stewardship something you just do on Sunday or do you live the Gospel 
message every day of the week?  Many of us know about God.  How many of 
us have a personal relationship with Him?  Start now, open your heart to receive 
our Lord.  Talk and listen to Him throughout the day, in all circumstances. 
 

Sanctuary lamp this week: Jean Souque    
 

God’s Share:   June 13th   -     $415.00 (9) + $0.00 (loose) + $20.00 (DD)(1) = $435.00   
 

12th Sunday in Ordinary Time     June 20, 2021 
 
Prayer Intention for June 2021 
The Beauty of Marriage – Let us pray for young people who are preparing for marriage with the support of a 
Christian community: may they grow in love, with generosity, faithfulness, and patience. 
Let us pray:  For an end to the pandemic. 

- For our pastor, Fr. Peter, in his priestly ministry among us.  
- For the conversion of Christians, especially those of our parishes. 

 
Parish life:   
*According to the new released public health restrictions, all religious gatherings are to remain closed 
until June 26th. Therefore, we will continue to have one livestreamed mass every weekend 
alternating between St. Denis & St. Claude, both livestreamed on the St. Claude Facebook page. Father 
will be celebrating all weekday masses in private for the intentions noted on the bulletins. Everyone is 
encouraged to do their part in social distancing, sanitizing, and washing hands to help stop this virus 
from spreading. And get vaccinated as soon as you are eligible. We can do these sacrifices for the good 
of all. 
Let us recite the chaplet of Holy Rosary daily. Through the intercession of Our Lady Mary, let us pray for 
an end to the pandemic, for our parish, for our families, and for the conversion of all Christians. In urgent 
cases, such as Anointing of the Sick, please do not hesitate to call Fr. Peter at 204.952.4531. 
 

*NEW: Communion outside after the livestreamed Mass 
Distribution of communion outside is POSSIBLE at this time in compliance with all safety 

measures. FIVE people from different households can form a line to receive communion.  

Parishioners can also receive communion via a “drive-thru” method. Please stay in your 

car -> receive Holy Communion -> take a short moment to consume the Body of Christ 
and silently pray and give praise and thanksgiving to the Lord -> exit. The following is 

the information regarding the receiving of Holy Communion in our parishes: 

+ In St. Denis, Haywood: 10:00 – 10:30 AM,  in front of the church. 

+ St. Claude: 12:00 – 12:30 PM: at the west entrance (main entrance of the church) 

* This Sunday, Fr. Christian Mutomto, a newly-ordained priest of our archdiocese (ordained on 
June 5, 2021 at the Cathedral of St. Boniface), will be celebrating the Holy Mass in St. Denis- 
Haywood to pray for our parishes together with Fr. Peter. We welcome Fr. Christian to our 
parishes and keep him in our prayers as he begins his priestly ministry as pastor of Sts. 
Martyrs Canadiens parish this summer.  
 
 * Fr. Peter will be taking a week off at the cottage for priests of our diocese in Albert Beach. In 
urgent cases, please do not hesitate to contact him at 2049524531.  
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Archdiocesan News 

* Bishop LeGatt Video Message – 
Continuing on the Journey of 
Reconciliation. Archbishop Albert continues 
his reflection on reconciliation with Indigenous 
peoples, particularly in the wake of the 
discovery, last week, at a Residential School 
on Tk'emlúps te Secwépemc First Nation. He 
shares about some of the rich dialogue he has 
had in the past weeks with many people, and 
especially with many Indigenous people. The 
road of reconciliation is a long, complex, and 

redemptive one. We all have a part to play, and we all bear the responsibility of being agents to 
continue this path of healing, through hearing and listening, acknowledgement, apology, and 
action. We must also continue careful personal introspection, to identify and remediate those 
seeds of colonization, racism, and hatred that may also be in our hearts, as we humbly 
continue our Christian and human journey. To view the video, click here or visit the diocesan 
Facebook page at: https://www.facebook.com/ArchSaintBoniface/ or visit the diocesan website 
homepage at: www.archsaintboniface.ca 

*NEW* New Web Page on Residential Schools and 
Reconciliation. Visit the Archdiocese's website to view videos by 
Bishop LeGatt on various facets of reconciliation with Indigenous 
peoples, or to find prayers, thoughts and statements about 
residential schools and reconciliation between Indigenous and 
non-Indigenous people. To access the page, click here, or visit 
the home page of the diocesan website at 

www.archsaintboniface.ca 

*REMINDER* Light A Candle to Honour the Children found in 
Kamloops. 215 ribbons have been set up in front of the ruins at St 
Boniface Cathedral to honour the children found at the residential school in 
Kamloops. You are invited, UNTIL THE END OF JUNE, to come 
individually to light a candle in front of one of the ribbons. If you have a 

candle, please bring it in a jar to prevent it from blowing out, and bring the means to light it. 
Please tell your friends. And please respect the public health restrictions. 

* Marriage Tips 
Change things up every once in a while to keep things interesting. Plan a day to get out 
together and do something around your town that you have never done. Search for activities to 
do nearby and pick one you both would like to try. 

12th Sunday in Ordinary Time     June 20, 2021 

 

A Prayer of the Faithful for the Children of the Former Kamloops Indian 
Residential School. Each week in June, National Indigenous History Month, the 
Archdiocese proposes the offering of an additional Prayer of the Faithful, for use 
during Sunday Mass, and perhaps daily Masses: “For survivors of residential 
schools across Canada and their families; that their truths can be truly heard. 
May their truths transform our hearts and bring us on the path of reconciliation. 
Let us pray to the Creator Lord.” (Photo credit: https://catholicreview.org) 
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